Midwestern Criminal Justice Association General Business Meeting

September 26th, 2014
Chicago, IL
Officer Attendance:  Recent Past President Brandon Kooi, President George Burruss,
1st Vice President Victoria Simpson-Beck, 2nd Vice President Joseph Ferrandino,
Substitute Secretary Carolyn Field, 2nd Vice President-elect Jennifer Peck, Journal of Crime & Justice Editor Mike Leiber, & Assistant Managing Editor Maude Beaudry-Cyr.
Old Business

The minutes of the last meeting were approved.
Treasurer’s Report

George Burruss presented the Treasurer’s Report on behalf of Treasurer Jeff Bumgarner (who could not be at the meeting this year due to illness).   

Membership:  In 2013-2014, MCJA had 123 members.

As of 9/21/14, MCJA has 73 members who are current through Sept 2015, including 48 regular members and 25 student members. 
Financial Health: 

Burruss noted that the MCJA is doing fine financially.  Total cash assets as of 9/21/14 were $38,302.45.  From Sept 23, 2013 through September 21, 2014 there were $16,317.50 in outlays and $25,052.54 in revenues.  He presented the following details provided by the Treasurer about the whereabouts of the money: Bremer checking account, $2,001.12; US Bank checking account, $30,315.39; Edward Jones Acct #1, $466.40; Edward Jones Acct #2, $3,342.08; and Edward Jones Acct. #3, $2,177.46.
Journal of Crime and Justice Editor’s Report
Leiber began by introducing his Assistant Editor Maude Beaudry-Cyr.  He then went on to explain that over the past year there had been 51 submissions (not including special issues articles). Further, in the past year there were 14 desk rejections with an overall rejection rate for the journal at 63% (32 out of 51 submissions were rejected).  He explained that the average turn-around time for review is only 20 days and when accepted for publication, the median time it takes to appear on-line is 4.7 weeks and about 1 year to appear in the paper print version.  He encouraged MCJA attendees to submit their articles and commented that they have also been quite open to qualitative research.  Leiber then told us about many of the recent and upcoming issues.  
Academy of Criminal Justice Sciences Report
Joe Schaefer (Regional Representative for ACJS) presented for ACJS President Brian Payne (who had to leave prior to the meeting).  Schaefer announced that the 52nd Annual Meeting theme will be “Broadening the Horizon of the Criminal Justice Sciences: Looking Outward Rather than Inward” and will be held March 3-7, 2015 at the Caribe Royale Hotel & Convention Center in Orlando, Florida. He encouraged us to attend and reminded everyone of the submission deadlines.   He also reminded us that the 53rd annual meeting will be March 29-April 2, 2016 in Denver, CO.
New Business

MCJA Tom Castellano Service Award

Burruss then awarded the Tom Castellano MCJA Service Award to Justin Patchin, who has helped MCJA over the years in several important roles, including a term as President and maintaining the MCJA website for many years.  Patchin accepted the Award and thanked everyone, noting that there are many people who deserve this award for their service to MCJA.  
Brandon Kooi then took a moment to announce that the 1st President of MCJA (1977-78), Bob Parsons, had recently passed away.  

Graduate & Undergraduate Student Paper Competition Awards
Burruss expressed gratitude for all those who worked so hard reviewing the papers submitted for consideration, including David Jones, Jennifer Peck & Jason Spraitz,
Outstanding Graduate Paper Winner

He announced the winner of the Graduate Paper, LeAnn N. Cabage from Iowa State University.  Her paper was titled “Incarcerated veterans, their crimes, and length of sentence: A comparison of state and federal inmates by gender.”  He then announced that Joshua H. Williams, from the University of Missouri, St. Louis was given an Honorable Mention for his paper titled “Law and order policing, social control, and bail: The cumulative negative effect of pretrial incarceration.”
Outstanding Undergraduate Paper Winner

Burruss announced the winner of the Undergraduate Paper Award, Huda Zaidi from the University of Ontario’s Institute of Technology.  Her paper was titled “A textual analysis of fratricide cases in the Quran.” 

 

Burruss also announced several Honorable Mentions for the Outstanding Papers, including the following: Derek Brown from the University of Wisconsin Oshkosh with “Can terrorism be stopped? Deterrence and its role in counterterrorism” (first runner-up); Jordan Youngerman from Iowa State University with “Evolution of the stop-and-frisk”; William Klees from Iowa State University with “Deceit in the name of truth? Constitutionality of trickery and deception in the interrogation process”; and Danielle Sitzman from Iowa State University with “The evolution of the knock and announce rule.”
Announcements
Comments on the 2014 Conference
Burruss remarked that the Poster Session, which was new this year to the MCJA conference, went very well.  Further, the Ice Cream Social and Pizza luncheon sponsored by ACJS were much appreciated events that went smoothly also.  MCJA Officers have considered some new events, which are still in development, including a President’s Panel and a Crime Scene Investigation Competition, perhaps to be piloted at next year’s MCJA conference.
Election Results

Burruss announced the results of the on-line election for the new officer.  He congratulated the newly elected 2nd Vice President, Jennifer Peck.  Burruss then congratulated Victoria Beck, who now transitions to President and passed the gavel on to her.  It was also announced that Joseph Ferrandino would now transition into the 1st Vice President position. 
Brandon Kooi thanked Melissa Burek and the Bowling Green State University graduate students for doing a great job of running the registration desk.  Brandon also led a round of applause for Victoria Beck’s organization of the conference and program this year.  Kooi and Beck then presented outgoing President Burress with a plaque commemorating his time as President.  
Next year’s MCJA Meeting 

Burruss reviewed the details of the next MCJA meeting to be held September 25-27, 2014 at the Inn of Chicago at a price of $169 a night.  He also welcomed everyone to attend the Mid-year General Business Meeting at ACJS in Orlando in March 2015.
Introduction of Key Note Speaker

Burruss introduced Dr. John P. Jarvis, Chief Criminologist of the Behavioral Research and Instruction Unit in the Federal Bureau of Investigation.  He then announced we would take a 15 minute break prior to the start of Dr. Jarvis’ speech.  
Adjournment

The meeting was adjourned at 5:15p.m.
Respectfully Submitted,
Carolyn Field, Ph.D.

Substitute Secretary
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